
 

 

 

City Hall        January 18, 2022 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, January 18, 
2022 at 6:59 pm by Mayor Kenneth Wichman. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Trish Heim, James Meyer, Christi McKenzie and Toby 
McCullough.  
 
Also present was Todd Reeves, Alan Zlatnik, Brad Kirk and Jason Connell. 
 
Clerk administered oath of office to newly elected Mayor James Meyer and councilmembers Todd Reeves and 
Toby McCullough. 
 
Council thanked Kenneth Wichman for his many years of service to the City of Rossville as councilmember and 
Mayor. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve minutes of the January 3, 2022 meeting as written was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik   $1,899.78 Lisa Stum    $1,233.81 
 Tracey Taylor        852.25 Michael Kirk      1,110.36 
 Randall Anderson       574.06 Jason Connell      1,043.03 
 Douglas Schreiner       458.47 Tina Dick         385.98 
 Trent Stanley     1,268.54 Jacob Akin         199.95 
 Bowe Behymer        278.81 Harry Hammer III        173.63 
 Ks Employment Security Fund        97.65 EFTPS-Fed Wh      1,049.86 
 EFTPS-FICA     2,021.94 EMPower Retirement        447.00 
 Grace Hier          60.00 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 
 Kansas Withholding Tax       513.73 KP & F       1,156.25 
 KPERS      1,295.76 Aramark         221.85 
 AT & T Mobility        473.91 Casey’s Business      1,142.47 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.   9,908.67 Briggs Dodge         125.93 
 Century Business Technologies      224.50 CenturyLink         769.80 
 CenturyLink Business Service      498.13 D & D Security           24.95 
 Charles D. Jones & Co., Inc.      128.84 Evergy       2,010.46 
 Gray’s Auto Repair       189.76 KACM Membership        100.00 
 Kansas Gas Service       476.62 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.         12.00 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees   1,127.00 KMJA            25.00 
 Sam’s Club        418.33 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.    7,210.16 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environ      132.00 U.S. Post Office         120.00 



 Mid-States Organized Crime Inf      100.00 Office Plus           14.99 
 Rossville Auto Supply         65.37 Schulte Supply Inc.     3,284.18 
 St. Marys Computers & Printing        21.60 Universal Chemical LLC        389.66 
 US Bank Equipment Finance 16,861.79 Wehner’s Thriftway        578.26 
 TOTAL    62,900.78 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $62,900.78 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried.  
 
Clerk presented end of year finance report for council review. 
 
Clerk presented report of Willard Court/Police services for 2021. 
 
Mayor Meyer reported that he had talked to City Attorney Stanley Oyler regarding proposed Cross Creek trail and 
that he was still working with property owner on the liability insurance portion of the lease agreement.  City 
Attorney to continue to work on draft of agreement. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik provided prices from J. Warren for options to lighting at Campbell Ball Stadium. 
Following discussion Zlatnik reported that he would be getting additional quotes. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik requested permission for Brad Kirk and himself to attend the Rural Water Conference in 
Wichita, March 29-31. Following discussion motion by Trish Heim to allow Zlatnik and Kirk to attend Rural Water 
Conference was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that owner of pit bull dog had been advised to remove dog and inoperable 
vehicles from property.  
 
Chief Connell reported that he was still working on arrangements for inspection of property at 425 E. 
Pottawatomie Street.  
 
Council congratulated Chief Connell on recent award. 
 
Council inquired about camera system quote.  
 
Chief Connell reported that WTC had installed services for internet and phones at City Hall, Police Dept and City 
Shop building. 
 
Clerk reported that Insurance carrier had advised the City that they will no longer be a market for public entity 
class of business and would not be renewing the City policy. Clerk noted that bids for insurance have been 
requested. 
 
Council discussed possibly scheduling future work sessions. No action was taken. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:43pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


